NATCA Invests in Training Leaders for the Future of
Our Union

NATCA's Leadership Experience Acceleration Project is a class held twice a
year for attendees who are invited by their respective regional vice president
(RVP) to participate in this unique training. The LEAP class is an investment in
the future of NATCA and helps develop these members into the next leaders of
our great Union.

There was a wide range of air traffic and NATCA experience attending the
October class, including FacReps at large and small facilities, local officers,
committee members, and Region X and Federal Control Tower (FCT)
members. The diversity of the group led to interesting discussions and offered
the opportunity to view a wide variety of topics from very different points of
view. Boston Center (ZBW) FacRep Kevin Coeyman and New England
Communications Lead Shannon Lyman participated in the class held in Airlie,
Va., in October.



“The focus of LEAP is very introspective, asking me to evaluate elements of
both my psyche and how | view leadership,” Coeyman said. “It has us asking
questions such as: What are my true principles? How do | lead? What are my
strengths and weaknesses as a leader and how do those impact myself and
those around me? How can | take this knowledge and use it to improve not
only myself, but improve my local facility?”

“During the classroom training, our instructors taught us about Principle-
Centered Leadership and presented scenarios we may face in our roles as
NATCA leaders, encouraging discussion on different ways to handle the
situations,” Lyman said. “They invited us to reflect on ourselves—on our values
and principles. The instructors gave us all the tools we need in our tool belt to
become ‘capital L leaders’.”

October NEB Minutes Available

The minutes from the National Executive Board (NEB) meeting in San Antonio,
Texas, on Oct. 12-13, are now available on the NEB minutes page of the
NATCA website.



https://www.natca.org/neb-minutes/

NEB Meeting
Minutes Available

San Antonio, Texas | Oct.12-13

Save the Date: Deadline to Submit Amendments to
the NATCA Constitution & Resolutions for NATCA'’s
19th Biennial Convention

NATCA’s 19th Biennial Convention will be held at The Diplomat in Hollywood,
Fla. from June 19-22, 2023. The planning committee is looking forward to
welcoming NATCA brothers and sisters to southern Florida for what promises

to be a great event!


https://www.natca.org/events/convention/

SAVE THE DATE

THE 19TH BIENNIAL CONVENTION WILL BE HELD
JUNE 20-22,2023
AT THE DIPLOMAT IN HOLLYWOOD, FLA.

The 19th Biennial Convention Amendment/Resolution submission deadline is
Feb. 20, 2023. Pursuant to Article XIV, Section 1, and Article VIII, Section 7, of
the NATCA Constitution, all proposed amendments to the National Constitution
and resolutions shall be submitted through the Executive Vice President one-
hundred and twenty (120) days prior to the Convention. The deadline for
submitting proposed amendments and resolutions for the upcoming convention
is 11:59 p.m. EST on Monday, February 20, 2023. Proposed amendments and
resolutions should be submitted to Executive Vice President Andrew
LeBovidge at alebovidge@natca.org.

All proposed amendments and resolutions will be submitted to the membership
as part of a constitutional amendment package that will be mailed on or before
April 20, 2023.

Read the full details of the amendment and resolution requirements and
procedures here.
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